## Edwards, Michelle

FILED MAY 0 7 2018

CITY CLERK

From:

Elliott.Earl

Sent:

Monday, May 07, 2018 9:56 AM

To:

DeBaun, Curtis; Auler, Amy; Azar, George; Nasser, Karrum; Garrison, Neil; Nation, Todd; Don

Morris; Crossen, Martha; Edwards, Michelle

Subject:

Fw: \*Ext!\* Special Ordinance No. 5

All, I received this email. As a relatively new council member I am not sure how to respond/ proceed so I thought I should let all of you know this was received. Earl

From: Vicki & Teddy < telbert@ma.rr.com > Sent: Monday, May 7, 2018 8:04 AM

To: Elliott.Earl

Subject: \*Ext!\* Special Ordinance No. 5

\*\*External Email - Think Before You Click\*\*

- Helpdesi

## **Dear Councilman Elliott:**

On behalf of dozens of neighbors in the Ohio Boulevard neighborhood coalition and the people of Terre Haute and Vigo County, I ask you to table Special Ordinance No. 5, a rezoning petition to rezone 16 acres adjacent to Deming Park.

We make this request due to the astonishing speed at which this ordinance was rushed toward a vote by the City Council, denying nearly everyone an opportunity to learn details about it.

The neighbors of the property in question were completely unaware that any activity was before Area Plan. Nothing was posted on the property and only recently has a "Sale Pending" sign gone up. Yet, the ordinance was on the agenda at last week's City Council meeting. It is obvious from previous proposals that residents all around our city and county want to protect and preserve the Ohio Boulevard path into Deming Park and utilize the last existing plot of land on the south side of east Ohio for the best possible purpose for the future of our community.

Tabling the ordinance is a reasonable request which will allow everyone to simply learn about the proposal.

Thank you for your consideration and your service to our community.

Vicki Weger

812-240-8184

## 3505 Ohio Boulevard

Terre Haute IN 47803